HIGHWAY STUDY COMMITTEE
SEPTEMBER 25, 2014

PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING 7:00 PM
Present were Paul Dexter, Evelyn Auger, Ralph Rathjen, Mark Thurston and Craig Davis.

Andy Sanborn and Bob Veloski were absent.

1. Review and approve minutes:

Motion to approve minutes of August 28, 2014 by Paul, seconded by Ralph.  Motion carried 6 aye 0 nay.

Note: add to #2 Old Business after last line “strongly recommend that vendors invoice each department separately (separate invoices) for each respective department.  Individuals responsible for approving invoices should be responsible for department breakdown”.

2. Old Business:

No communication has been received to date from Towns that were sent the questionnaire.  Craig will contact some Towns to determine status.  Need to follow up with Andy in reference to the form to accompany letter to

Selectmen.  Craig reported there was nothing of value in the boxes that were given to us by Karen Ober.  To follow

direction of Selectmen as to what to do with the boxes.

3. New Business:

Paul wishes to step down as Chair but wishes to remain on Committee.  Craig was nominated as Chair by Mark,
Jeff seconded and moved to close nominations.  Vote taken, all aye with members present.  

Jeff expressed the need to stay on agenda and the need to have an agenda.  Ralph stated that we need to identify actual money the Town spends less the cost of contracting out.  This would give us the actual savings.  The 

Highway Department must have a strong foundation to manage transition to full privatization.  Need to present time line to Selectmen and draft findings to date to Selectmen. Jeff discussed Phase 1 is completed. Phase 2 letters data etc. Phase 3 cost of privatizing and Phase 4 final report to Selectmen. Phase 1 report is to be completed by Ralph.  Format of report bullet points, bold print for review.

Jeff motioned to adjourn, seconded by Paul.  All ayes.

Next meeting October 23, 2014 at 7pm.

